MINUTES

Lowell City Council Special Meeting Friday, May 26, 2017, 8:00 am

I. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Sandy Railey called the meeting to order at 8:16 a.m. Those attending were Councilmember Ken Ervin, Councilmember Candy Funderburk, Councilmember Thomas Gillespie, Councilmember Sam Mitchem Jr., Councilmember Shane Robinson, City Manager Kevin Krouse, City Clerk Beverly Harris, and Financial Officer Kevin Haney. Councilmember Gillespie opened the meeting with a prayer.

II. FY 2017-2018 BUDGET PRESENTATION AND DISCUSSION

- A. <u>Budget Overview and Highlights City Manager</u> Kevin Krouse gave an overview and discussed highlights in the FY2017-2018 budget.
- B. <u>Police Department Presentation with Q & A</u>
 Jeff Harrison gave a presentation for the Police Department.
- C. <u>Water and Sewer Utility Enterprise Fund Discussion</u>
 Kevin Krouse went over the Water and Sewer Utility Enterprise Fund and answered questions from the Mayor and Council.

Councilmember Funderburk made a motion to eliminate both recycling centers in Lowell due to user abuse, followed by a second from Councilmember Robinson. The vote was unanimous.

D. <u>City Council General Discussion</u>
Kevin Krouse updated the Mayor and Council on a couple development opportunities happening in Lowell.

III. ADJOURN

Councilmember Funderburk made a motion to adjourn the meeting, followed by a second from Councilmember Gillespie. The vote was unanimous. The meeting ended at 11:30 am.

Mayor, Sandy Railey

City Clerk, Bevery Harris